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Good news!      
  
Dear Parents/Carers, 
I hope you are well and will have a special Lenten season. I feel truly optimistic with spring just around the corner and the successes of the vaccination programme. Our children surely must all be back in school soon? 
A letter from Maureen McKenna, Director of Education has been issued to you earlier today; to confirm arrangements for the P1-3 children’s return to school on Monday 22nd February, along with a few other items. My own news here clarifies some other points relative to Our Lady of Peace.
I apologise in advance for the need to be very clear and strict about your engagement with the school as we start back and  I only wish we could be more relaxed; the health and safety of everyone is at the heart of all the decisions and directions. We want our P4-7 children back as soon as possible and must not jeopardise this by being lax.
P4-7
Unfortunately, the children from these stages will not return on Monday. Hopefully, it will not be too much longer for them. They should continue with their online/home learning as it is very, very important to maintain this; it will support their eventual return to class. We do track the children’s levels of engagement and well done to those who are completing the work. There are some children who could improve effort and I ask that this is done.
That said, next week there will be a special themed week around health and wellbeing… a little change from our usual Showbie but still a focus on learning. Please encourage participation and there is opportunity for you to have some fun too!
· Muddy Monday
This is an outdoor learning day.  There will be a grid provided and the children can choose activities and then tick the grid to show which ones they have completed.
· Terrific Tuesday
Dancing and Fitness.    A Just Dance video posted which the children will rate out of 5.  There will be a grid with fitness activities (a bit like the virtual sports day) for the children to complete and mark their scores.   

· Well-being Wednesday
This is a Screen Free Day.   There are general suggestions for activities.  Within the maths and literacy assignment folder there will be suggestions for screen free tasks. There is no need to feed back on this day as it should be screen free for everyone.

· Tasty Thursday
Children will have picked up a recipe and ingredients to make pizza .  There will also be an assignment for screen free day news so that children can let us know what they did the previous day.

· Feel Good Friday   

An expressive arts day.  There will be mindfulness colouring sheets and an art lesson with a focus on emotions.   Karaoke videos for children to join in with will be posted. 

All resources will be picked up by the pupils at some point next week and we will text the details.

Parent questionnaire
Thank you to everyone who offered feedback on home learning provision. The results were very positive and your suggestions will help us with next steps. After the collation of the results is finalised, I will arrange for you to have a look at the findings.
P1-3
Our arrangements for entry and exit remain the same. As has been widely publicised, we must stick to the rules at entry and exit times. Those who flout these rules jeopardise the safety of others and our overarching aim is to keep everyone Covid free. Thankfully, the overwhelming majority of our families are respectful of this.
Please:

· Keep a 2m distance from others and wear a mask at the drop off and pick up times.
· Avoid standing with others, socialising. This can be a feature at the P1 and P2/1 pickup area, in the playground. You will be asked to distance if this occurs. 
· Note that older brothers/sisters, e.g. from Secondary schools, should remain outside unless he/she is the adult collecting the child.
· Wait in the playground at the designated areas only. 
· Leave the playground and school gate areas once your child has been collected, as quickly as possible. Please do not engage the staff in conversations. If you have a query, email/call the school and we will do everything we can to help.
· Arrange that only one adult collects child/children.
· Avoid going to the office/main entrance with queries/to drop off items- the school is closed to adults unless a visit has been agreed and prearranged by the Headteacher. You may see it as a quick visit but when others do the same, over the course of a day, this increases risk to staff that have to come to the door to speak with you. 
P4-7 Hub
If your child is attending the Hub, he/she should wear full uniform from Monday 22nd February and enter via the main gate, into the playground along with the P1-3 children.
P4-3
The Primary 3 children from this class will attend school and be taught by Mr Elder (previously P5) until the Primary 4 children return.
School lunches

Please continue to wash down and empty packed lunch boxes daily, again to reduce risk of cross contamination between home and school.  A reusable/disposable paper bag is the best thing to use. Plastic bags are not ideal.
School bags
Please leave schoolbags at home and thank you to the majority of parents who have accepted this to help us reduce cross contamination. This includes toys.
Permissions and Groupcall

Please advise the clerical staff of any changes to contact details. This helps us get texts and messages to you efficiently.
Finally, my staff and I are very much looking forward to seeing many of our children return on Monday. Please   be assured that they will receive our fullest attention and nurture. We have to be confident that with our hard work in school and your support at home, we have every chance of closing any gaps in learning and wellbeing, as time goes on. 
We are always here to help so please keep in touch.
Take care and yours sincerely, 
Mrs A M McDonald     
Headteacher
Email Headteacher@ourladyofpeace-pri.glasgow.sch.uk
Telephone 0141 773 0550
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